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Community Housing Aotearoa – Ngā Wharerau o Aotearoa welcomes the commitment 
of funding for 1,500 new social housing places from 1 July 2025. 

The announcement to allocate $140 million to build 1,500 new social housing places is 
encouraging news for the community housing sector says Chris Glaudel, Deputy Chief 
Executive of Community Housing Aotearoa.  

This funding means our Community Housing Provider members can reactivate projects that 
were put on hold waiting for additional budget authority. It will also help us to address our 
high and growing levels of homelessness and reduce reliance on emergency housing. We 
know providers are ready to build as the 3,000 places announced in last year’s budget were 
allocated in less than nine months. 

We recognise this commitment has come at the expense of First Home Grants. Supporting 
people into home ownership remains important to the sector and the success of the 
Progressive Home Ownership Fund. We continue to call for a National Housing Strategy to 
provide greater confidence around policy settings and enable better housing outcomes for all 
New Zealanders across all housing tenures including home ownership and social housing. 

While the commitment provides another year of funding to continue building new homes it 
still leaves the future uncertain. We are heartened to hear Hon. Chris Bishop say he has 
heard providers’ calls for longer term funding. Real estate takes time to develop and five+ 
year funding projections would better match development cycles and help the sector plan 
with certainty.    

This current allocation will ensure we can continue to deliver new, sustainable, affordable 
housing in priority areas with the greatest persistent unmet housing needs. We will continue 
to work with Te Matapihi and Pacific organisations to achieve this. We all have a contribution 
to make to ensure all New Zealander’s are well-housed, and we look forward to future 
announcements enabling Kāinga Ora to resume their build programme. 

We look forward to engaging with the Ministry for Housing and Urban Development and 
government on the new social housing settings signalled in todays announcement. 

About Community Housing Aotearoa 

Our 80 provider members own or manage homes for nearly 35,000 kiwis nationally across 
19,300 homes, and our 59 partner members include developers, consultants, and local 
councils working to meet the needs of all peoples in Aotearoa New Zealand. 

We believe all New Zealanders have the right to a decent home. A home that is affordable, 
secure, habitable, is near schools, transport and services and is culturally adequate. The 
Government’s announcement signals new opportunities for communities to deliver better 
housing outcomes.  
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Editor’s note: 
For further comment contact:  
Wendy Marr – 02102254179  
wendy.marr@communityhousing.org.nz 
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